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From Chairman Dave . . . . .  
 
Welcome to The Siren, 
In the background the team have  
been working away at various projects  
and some of these will be mentioned  
elsewhere in this edition. 
We have been awaiting responses from  
a couple of major funding sources and  
LΩƳ ǾŜǊȅ ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ  
secured $100,000 from them,  
. . or in relative terms - one third of our  
overall target of $300,000. 
 
When you consider that halfway through the year our funds were zero, then this is an 
achievement we should all pause to reflect on and celebrate. It is confirmation that the 
community sees the value of what we are setting out to achieve with The Ashburton Fire 
Museum.  Thomo (Alistair Thomson) has been out canvassing for funds through his network 
of contacts and to date has raised a considerable amount with pledges still to come in. 
Great effort so far Thomo ! 
 
Assistant Area Commander Steve Butler has done an audit of plant etc at the AFM and is 
now on the trail of the various items of plant and equipment we require to outfit our trucks 
and add to the display. 
 
 
Ferrymead have donated an AJAX ladder to us for the ERF and have located a missing seat 
squab for the rear of the appliance. We sincerely appreciate the kindred spirit of this 
organisation and their willingness to work with us. 
 
Peter Mac has been on the case also and details of his successful approach to a local auto 
restoration company are detailed elsewhere this issue. 
 
LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎƴŜǎǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ !±C. ƛƴ funding the new boiler ticket for the 
Steamer following a recent inspection. As we know, the Pride of Ashburton needs to see 
more regular action to warraƴǘ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǇŜƴǎŜ ŀƴŘ ŜŦŦƻǊǘ ƻŦ ƻōǘŀƛƴƛƴƎ ŀ άǘƛŎƪŜǘέ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ 
actually helps keep everything freed up and in good order. We have a conservative 
operating policy of this machine to ensure its longevity and conservation well into the 
future. Bruce Hill has been appointed as mechanical custodian of this machine. Everything 
concerning its operation in every instance will be channelled through Bruce. 
 
So far this season, in addition to regular operating days at The Plains, we have opened 
specially for several groups. These include the South Canterbury Jaguar Drivers Club, the 
Tinwald School (in conjunction with the railways crew), Fulton Hogan Social Club and 
Winchester School. Special thanks to Alan Mac, Bill Clark, Ken Peck, Karl Peterson and Andy 
Rattray who made this possible. 
 



 

LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ƘŜƭƭƻ ǘƻ our Secretary Craig, along with wife Joanne and daughter 
Hannah Wakelin who are at this time in the USA. Craig has been very keen to keep apace 
with developments at home whilst heΩs been on his extended USA adventure and he has 
penned a snapshot of his experiences to share with us. Thanks Craig and we sure look 
forward to having you back home with us in the New Year. 
 
ItΩs now that time of year when we all need a break. The festive season has arrived.       
Please take the time to kick back and enjoy it with your family -  ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ ŀōƻǳǘ 
after all, and lets all come together in the New Year, refreshed and invigorated to drive this 
project home ! 
 
To my committee I thank you for your efforts during the year and look forward to 2016 
when we can all reflect on our efforts after reaching our goal and erecting our new building. 
 
A very Merry Christmas and a Bright and Prosperous New Year to you all. 
 
Warm Regards 
David Eddington 
Chairman ς Ashburton Fire Museum. 
 

Caps and Polo Shirts Available 
 
For the keen supporter of the AFM                                                                                                                     
we now have available Caps and                                                                                                                         
Polo Shirts bearing the museums crest.                                                                                                            
If you are keen to obtain one of these,                                                                                                                 
let us know and we will get it sorted                                                                                                                 
for you.  
 

Caps $15.00 
 

Polos $48.00 

 
 
 
  
Front Cover: ¢ƘŜ мууф {ƘŀƴŘ aŀǎƻƴ {ǘŜŀƳŜǊ ά¢ƘŜ tǊƛŘŜ hŦ !ǎƘōǳǊǘƻƴέ, is put 
through its paces for the certifying engineer on the afternoon of Thursday 
December 10, 2015 -  passing with flying colours. 
 
 

The SIREN is compiled and edited for the Ashburton Fire Museum by Peter McQuarters. 

Suggestions, articles, photos, views and comment for future editions welcomed. 

Email: aeromedia@xtra.co.nz 



We are over a third of the way there already ! 

Well done - and lets nail this home in 2016. 

                                                                                                                                                                    

 

 

 

                                                        Major Funder: $25,000 

 

 

 

                                                   

                                                     Major Funder $75,000 

                 GOLD Supporters:  $5,000  Brendon and Michelle Price 

                             GOLD Supporters: $5,000  Phillip Kenny Real Estate                                                                                            

   Grateful Thanks to all the smaller donors also ς it ALL HELPS 

                 

                                                                      Ashburton Rotary Club:  GOLD SUPPORTERS - $5,000 

Thank You for your contribution 

What we need now is to expand our network of contributors. 

If you have friends or family who you think might like to support our project, 

please encourage them to become a member to keep up with what we are 

doing or direct them to where a contribution can be made. Details in this issue. 

If we all do our bit collectively, the task will be shared and a lot more easily 

achievable. 

Just like fire fighting ς our new development is all about teamwork ! 
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Local business steps up . . . 

Panelcraft Ltd to restore the ERF 
An approach to Duncan and Debra Ross, owners of Ashburton specialist panel shop 

άt!b9[/w!C¢έ Ƙŀǎ ǊŜǎǳƭǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŀ commitment to restore the Ashburton Fire Museums ERF 

appliance ǘƻ ƛǘǎ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭ ŜŀǊƭȅ тлΩǎ ƎƭƻǊȅ 

Peter Mac approached the couple knowing that they were not only a highly reputable 

restoration company, but that they more than most know the value of the fire service 

following a disastrous fire at an earlier premises several years ago. 

{ŀȅǎ 5ŜōǊŀΣ ά²Ŝ ǘŀƭƪŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ǘŜŀƳ ŀƴŘ Ƴƻǎǘ ǿŜǊŜ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎǘƛŎ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ 

ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ƻƴΦέ 

Debra and Duncan will provide premises,  expertise and access paint through their suppliers, 

whilst the team who have put their hands up will donate their time. It will be a great 

collaborative effort and an opportunity for the team to leave their mark on the community 

in a really positive tangible way. 

Concurrently, the AFM plans to source a full suite of kit to fit-out the appliance and it is 

intended that on completion of the restoration, the Panelcraft team will arrive and present 

the finished product to the Brigade and Fire Museum crew on a Wednesday night. 

The ERF is scheduled to go into the workshop in the New Year. 

Pictured below: Jim Reed (driving) and Mark Dickson (thumbs up) as the old appliance 

nears home after the delivery trip from Ferrymead. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Special report:   Firefighting -                                             

a Universal Brotherhood 

 

Local firefighter and Secretary of the Ashburton Volunteer Fire Brigade and the Ashburton 

Fire Museum CRAIG WAKELIN is on an extended sojourn in the USA. In much the same way 

as Craig became a firefighter ς by approaching and meeting crews, he has used the same 

technique to gain an insight into the operation of the fire service in a small USA town. 

He filed this report for The Siren. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I have been fortunate enough to be staying in a small town called Idyllwild in California, USA 

with my daughter whom is attending a Performing Arts High School  here.  As a current 

member of the Ashburton Volunteer Fire Brigade I was very keen to make contact with the 

Idyllwild Fire Brigade and the result of this was they invited me to spend a day with them as 

ŀ άwƛŘŜŀƭƻƴƎέ ǿƘƛŎƘ L ǿŀǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƪŜŜƴ ǘƻ ŘƻΦ 

On Friday 11th December I arranged to spend the day with them which coincided with a 

significant snow  weather event.  



I arrived at 8am which is the shift change-over time.  A shift consists of 4 career crew 

members of which at least 2 are Paramedics, and they work  2 days and nights on and then  

4 off.  The first job was breakfast and they discussed anything coming up for the day. Next 

was to check all the trucks over and so that was a great opportunity to look at the gear and 

the appliances. (Nothing too different to ours really). First call came in as a medical at my 

ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΩǎ  ǎŎƘƻƻƭΗ ¢ƘŜ ŎŀǇǘŀƛƴ ǿŀǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊ ƛƴ Ƙƛǎ ƻǿƴ ǳǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŀƳōǳƭŀƴŎŜ 

next with 2 paramedics  and then an appliance turned out with a driver and I. This is a 

normal turnout to all calls. It was decided to transport the patient to hospital. This is a 75 

minute drive 1 way. I went along for the ride, so that meant there were two  firefighters left 

in town  to attend calls. If necessary, they will then look to trained volunteers to help out if 

required. On the way back we were stopped at a very small town that is maybe 10 mins 

from Idyllwild as a cover move. We sat there for maybe 25 minutes and watched the heavy 

snow start to fall. We then got turned out to a Rollover MVA which resulted in a mother and 

daughter being transported to a different hospital which was also about 75 minutes away. 

By then Idyllwild had about  4 inches of snow so the Captain got me to go back to town with 

him as they still only had the 2 staff back in town. On the way back to the station we had to 

stop numerous times to assist motorists who had slid off the road. We got back just as the 

snow stopped and the calls seemed to stop with it.  

Idyllwild Fire attend about 800 emergency calls per year of which 84% are medicals, but 

because they all go to the calls they are busier than they look. They did say due to being a 

small Brigade they tend to operate slightly different to other Brigades in the USA. 

The Station is full of vehicles with the main front line ones but they have also been able to 

keep two older ambulances and also a Pierce Fire Appliance that the volunteers can use if 

required. They did have a 1937 Ford Fire Appliance out in another shed that was locked up 

ōǳǘ ŀǎ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ōǳǎȅ Řŀȅ ǿŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǳƴƭƻŎƪ ǘƘŜ ǎƘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ ƛǘΦ 

I had a great day.  The crew all were happy to, and wanted to, talk about their roles within 

the Brigade and they were also very interested to hear how the NZFS and also Ashburton 

Volunteer  Fire Brigade works. It was great to feel the comradeship of a Brigade while I was 

a long way from home and to know that if I or my family have any issues the Fire Brothers 

will be more than happy to help out. 

 

 

 

 


